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aa^RDous WAiii£.Sent Via Federal Express Mail - 
Airbill No. 8217339244

September 22, 1993

Mr. Satish Kastury
Hazardous Waste Section
Florida Department of Environmental Protection
2600 Blair Stone Road
Tallahassee, FL 32399-2400

Subject; Using "Premium Solvent" in
Safety-Kleen’s New Green Machine;
All Active Florida Facilities

Dear Mr. Kastury:

Per my telephone conversation with Mr. Michael Hatcher on September 20, the purpose of this 
letter is to notify the Department of Safety-Kleen’s decision to also utilize our new Premium 
Solvent in Safety-Kleen’s new green machine.

Prior to this decision, we notified your office and all six district offices that our Actrel solvent 
would be used in Safety-Kleen’s new green machine and that Premium Solvent would be used 
in Safety-Kleen’s red machines. This means consequently that the spent Actrel would be 
transported in green drums and the spent Premium Solvent would be transported in red drums 
to each of our Safety-Kleen storage facilities in Florida.

The hazardous waste permits for our seven active facilities in Florida no longer have color 
restrictions regarding which color drums we are restricted from receiving; therefore, Safety- 
Kleen feels that no permit modifications are required for this change. Per our previous permit 
modification submittals, spent Premium Solvent is transported from the generator in accordance 
with the generator’s hazardous waste determination pursuant to 40 CFR 262.11, and spent Actrel 
is transported in most cases from the generator as a hazardous waste. Spent Actrel may also be 
transported as non-hazardous if the generator’s determination shows it is non-hazardous.

Furthermore, the cartridge filters used with our red machines are transported from the generator 
as a hazardous waste in containers and managed at our Florida facilities as a transfer waste. The 
cyclonic filters used with our green machines are transported with the spent solvent inside the 
green drum. These filters are then placed in our satellite accumulation drum located next to each 
facility’s wet dumpster.

Per my discussions with Mr. Hatcher, Ed O’Connell of NWFDEP, Stanley Tam of NEFDEP,
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Lynn Milanian of SWFDEP, Mary McGehee of CFFDEP, Ghaus Minhaj of SFFDEP, and Knox 
McKee of SEFDEP, a permit modification is not required for this change but that this written 
notification should be submitted to the Department.

If you have any questions or if I can be of any assistance, please call me at (813)682-8094. 

Sincerely,

Victor L. San Agustin, P.E. 
Regional Environmental Manager 
Tampa Region

cc: Mike Hatcher, BSHW
Bill Kellenberger, NWFDEP 
Ashwin Patel, NEFDEP 
Gary Santti, SWFDEP 
Bob Snyder, CFFDEP 
Ghaus Minhaj, SFFDEP 
Knox McKee, SEFDEP 
Cindy Norton, ERM South
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September 22, 1993

Mr. Satish Kastury
Hazardous Waste Section
Florida Department of Environmental Protection
2600 Blair Stone Road
tallahassee, FL 32399-2400

Subject: Using "Premium Solvent" in
Safety-Kleen’s New Green Machine;
All Active Florida Facilities

Dear Mr. Kastury:

Per my telephone conversation with Mr. Michael Hatcher on September 20, the purpose of this 
letter is to notify the Department of Safety-Kleen’s decision to also utilize our new Premium 
Solvent in Safety-Kleen’s new green machine.

Prior to this decision, we notified your office and all six district offices that our Actrel solvent 
would be used in Safety-Kleen’s new green machine and that Premium Solvent would be used 
in Safety-Kleen’s red machines. This means consequently that the spent Actrel would be 
transported in green drums and the spent Premium Solvent would be transported in red drums 
to each of our Safety-Kleen storage facilities in Florida.

The hazardous waste permits for our seven active facilities in Florida no longer have color 
restrictions regarding which color drums we are restricted from receiving; therefore, Safety- 
Kleen feels that no permit modifications are required for this change. Per our previous permit 
modification submittals, spent Premium Solvent is transported from the generator in accordance 
with the generator’s hazardous waste determination pursuant to 40 CFR 262.11, and spent Actrel 
is transported in most cases from the generator as a hazardous waste. Spent Actrel may also be 
transported as non-hazardous if the generator’s determination shows it is non-hazardous.

Furthermore, the cartridge filters used with our red machines are transported from the generator 
as a hazardous waste in containers and managed at our Florida facilities as a transfer waste. The 
cyclonic filters used with our green machines are transported with the spent solvent inside the 
green drum. These filters are then placed in our satellite accumulation drum located next to each 
facility’s wet dumpster.

Per my discussions with Mr. Hatcher, Ed O’Connell of NWFDEP, Stanley Tam of NEFDEP,
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Lynn Milanian ofSWFDEP, Mary McGeheeofCFFDEP, Ghaus Minhaj ofSFFDEP, and Knox 
McKee of SEFDEP, a permit modification is not required for this change but that this written 
notification should be submitted to the Department.

If you have any questions or if 1 can be of any assistance, please call me at (813)682-8094. 

Sincerely,

Victor L. San Agustin, P.E. 
Regional Environmental Manager 
Tampa Region

cc: Mike Hatcher, BSHW
Bill Kellenberger, NWFDEP 
Ashwin Patel, NEFDEP 
Gaiy Santti, SWFDEP 
Bob Snyder, CFFDEP 
Ghaus Minhaj, SFFDEP 
Knox McKee, SEFDEP 
Cindy Norton, ERM South .


